
Dear parents and carers, 
It’s hard to believe that it is already October, we have 
been so busy at school that the time has flown. Last 
week we held our first RE week of the year exploring 
some very thought provoking topics. You can see what 
the children got up to on page 2. Once again, the chil-
dren impressed us all with their thoughtful conversa-
tions and high level enquiry skills and we were able to 
celebrate these achievements in Church on Friday. 
Family worship will continue to be every Friday in the 
church at 9.15am and our next worship, on October 
8th, will be our Harvest service. 
You will have received a letter via email yesterday re-
garding the increased levels of Covid 19 in Cornwall, 
especially in schools. Unfortunately, my Y7 daughter 
contracted Covid 19  at her school and has passed it on 
to me. I am very thankful that I only spent one day at 
Veryan early this week and most of this was on my own 
in my office. I didn’t spend any time with children in 
classes and kept a safe distance from all staff through-
out the day.  All staff have carried out testing since that 
day and are all negative.  
This does highlight the need for continued caution, 
however, and I am sure you will all continue to keep a 
safe distance when around the school for drop off and 
pick up and when attending the church for Family Wor-
ship. I will keep you informed of the situation but hope 
to be back in school on Tuesday October 12th. 
With very best wishes for a lovely weekend.                                                         
Caroline Jarrett 

Reception Baseline Assessments 
During the first few weeks of term, our reception children have been 
participating in the reception baseline assessment, which is a short, 
interactive and practical assessment of their early literacy, communica-
tion, language and mathematics skills. 
The purpose of the assessment is to create a starting point to measure 
the progress schools make with their pupils from reception onwards 
and is statutory for all schools to complete from September 2021.  
This has been a relaxed and non-pressured process for our children and 
we have been very proud of how well they have engaged with all the 
activities. 



 

Kiberick - Kiberick have been learning about Hindu values. One of the key beliefs is Karma: the belief that good 

deeds and thoughts will be rewarded, whilst bad deeds will result in bad luck. We created Karma games based on the 
idea of ‘Snakes and Ladders’. It was a magical lesson with the children becoming totally absorbed in creativity and 
cooperation.  
I love this photograph of a PE lesson. It shows great affection and teamwork…some of us worked out that if we hid 
behind someone else we wouldn’t be caught out! 
We have also been lucky enough to gain access to some additional sailing lessons and to have some fabulous volun-

teers in our community, without whom we would not be able to attend.  

Pendower - This week's newsletter update has been written by Ruby, George P, Imogen and Holly. 

This week we went on a scarecrow hunt and made oil pastel creations. Ellis' favourite part of the week was the scare-
crow hunt, Kayden's favourite part was learning about the trinity, George T's favourite part was the scarecrow hunt 
and Holly's was using the computers to make a Powerpoint. 

Carne Class -  Carne have loved becoming real life superheroes this week and have been using their powers to think 

about each other and how we can help each other to have a good time. 

"For being great listeners this week." 

" For showing maturity and understanding when learning about the Holy Spirit. "  

For incredible discussion, debate and enquiry.” 





 




